Cleary, Neil

From: Alice Roberts

Sent: 10 March 2021 14:31

To: CIL.Consultation

Subject: CIL Consultation

Dear Sirs,

CPRE London supports of the increase in CIL charges. The additional income should be focussed on increasing the capacity of sustainable transport infrastructure and improvements to green and open spaces. The priorities for the years ahead should include:

- Strategic Walking routes (including proposals for the strategic walking route network which have been laid out in the agreed Transport Strategy), cycle routes and public transport infrastructure to support delivery of exacting mode shift and active travel targets.
- Increasing the capacity of all open space facilities such as playgrounds etc. to cope with the increased pressures that have been identified from both additional population growth and, partly as a result of COVID, significant increase in usage of such facilities

Yours faithfully Alice Roberts, Head of Campaigns CPRE London 70 Cowcross St, London EC1M 6EJ

www.cprelondon.org.uk @CPRELondon



Working for a greener city